
  COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY 
Wednesday, January 28, 2015          14th Jan. Adj. 
 
THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, WEDNESDAY, 
JANUARY 28, 2015 AT 9:00 A.M.  
 
PRESENT:   JOE HARDIN, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER; NEAL F. GERSTER, NORTHERN 
COMMISSIONER; AND EVERETT L. WOLFE, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER.  
 

2015 BUDGET 
 

Commission held Final Hearing on 2015 Budget at 10:00 A.M.  Those in attendance were 
Commissioner Hardin; Commissioner Gerster; Commissioner Wolfe; Vernon County Clerk, Mike 
Buehler; Vernon County Clerk employee. Eric Simmons and Nevada Daily Mail Reporter, 
Michelle Workman.   Proof of Publication was presented.  Call for discussion was made.  No 
questions were asked.  Commissioner Gerster made motion to approve budget as presented.  
Commissioner Wolfe seconded the motion.  The motion passed by vote:  Commissioner Gerster 
(Yes); Commissioner Wolfe (Yes); Commissioner Hardin (Yes). 
 
Commissioner Wolfe made motion to close the Budget Hearing at 10:17 A.M.  Commissioner 
Gerster seconded the motion.   The motion passed by vote:  Commissioner Wolfe (Yes); 
Commissioner Gerster (Yes); Commissioner Hardin (Yes). 
 

RECYCLING CENTER 
 

Commissioner Hardin contacted Jason Stark from Services Recycling to inquire about the 
payment due for the 4th Quarter 2014.  Mr. Stark said he would check on payment and contact 
Commission. 
 
Commissioner Gerster contacted WCA of Joplin regarding the twelve (12) four (4) yard 
dumpsters that was to be delivered two weeks ago.  WCA quickly called back and informed 
Commission they would be delivering the dumpsters next week. 
 

SENATOR ROY BLUNT 
 

Dan Wadlington, Representative from Senator Roy Blunt’s office, stopped by Commission office 
and discussed potential grants for Sheriff’s cameras which will be available in the fall.  He also 
discussed future BRO projects; BRO funds, as well as numerous other things. 
 

RECYCLING CENTER 
 

Justin Messner, Alternative Opportunities, called on Commission to discuss two potential 
candidates for the Recycling Center through the Alterative Opportunities program.  Commission 
asked if Alternative Opportunities has programs that could send employees to us to be utilized 
at the Recycling Center. 
 

BRIDGE DEPARTMENT 
 

Vernon County Bridge Foreman, Lynn Seaver, reported to the Commission that the culvert 
prices this year would be offered at the same price as last year. 
 

RECYCLING CENTER 
 

Commission received e-mail from Services Recycling with copy of check in the amount of 
$4,379.62, representing payment of recyclables for the months of October, November and 
December, 2014.  Commission checked with Vernon County Collector/Treasurer, Phil Couch, 
and found the check had been received and deposited on January 21st. 
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BUSHWHACKER  DAYS 
 
 

Frank and Pat Arnold, Co-Chairpersons of Bushwhacker Days, called on Commission to discuss 
the use of Court House Ground Floor Friday evening and Saturday, June 12-13, 2015 for display 
of Fallen Heroes Project.  Commission approved the use of the Ground Floor for this, and 
advised the Arnold’s Commission would close off the stairs and lock the elevator in order that 
this could be accomplished. 
 

SURPLUS PROPERTY 
 

Commission received notice from Brenda Kennedy, Missouri State Agency for Surplus Property 
they had received the application for Vernon County, and the agency had approved same. 
 

SHERIFF 
 

Vernon County Sheriff, Jason Mosher, telephoned Commission with question regarding bidding 
supplies, and statute amount on bidding. 
 

ADJOURN 
 

Ordered that Commission adjourn at 2:30 P.M. until Tuesday, February 3, 2015. 
 
ATTEST: ___________________________ APPROVED: _________________________________ 
  CLERK OF COMMISSION   PRESIDING COMMISSIONER 
 
 


